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May President’s Letter: 

 
The convention in Hamilton went well.  They had a little Boom 

Town setup and the vendors were there in wall tents.  Convention 

was a little different this year as there were no workshops.  Instead 

of picture boards, a CD was made of the clubs work projects and 

viewed at the meeting.  During the raffle drawing we crossed our 

fingers and toes that Dick would win “Jasper” the mule, but no 

luck. 

 

The weather has been awfully dry and we hope there is not a big 

fire season as predicted.  Our first work project will be over Memo-

rial Day Weekend with the South Fork Trail Maintenance project.  

We need to have everyone going make sure their membership dues 

are paid before the next meeting on the 14th.  Also we will have the 

next two work project signup sheets at the meeting.  Our next 

scheduled meeting for June will be the 11th and the Elk Creek work 

project is the 13th and 14th. We will need to know who is going for 

food planning purposes. Oh and don’t forget to get your horses 

ready too! 

 

We will also be doing 2016 convention planning at the meeting.  

Mark your calendars for April 1st, 2nd and 3rd of 2016 for helping 

with the convention. Thanks to Fred for keeping us on track. 

 

See you on the trail, 

  Bob 

 



 

April 9th Minutes 

 

   Vice-President Joe Suta called the meeting to order at 

7:15P.M.  There were four members in attendance, Joe 

Suta, Helen Suta, Fred Fitzpatrick and Ron Ries. 

MINUTES 

   Fred Fitzpatrick made a motion to accept the minutes 

of the last meeting as published.  Ron Ries seconded the 

motion, and the motion passed. 

TREASURERS REPORT 

   Helen gave the treasurer’s report for LeAnn.  Fred 

made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, seconded 

by Ron, and the motion passed. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

   There was correspondence presented about the Rocky 

Mountain Front Heritage Act celebration to be held Sat-

urday, May 23, an article from the tribune about the  

Bob Marshall Wilderness meeting to be held April 11 in 

Choteau, and a letter sent by Connie Long asking for 

information about our club so it could be compiled  into 

a power point presentation.  The deadline for that is 

April 18th.  

STATE COMMITTEE REPORT 

   Fred gave a report on the State Committee that he and 

Ron Ries attended prior to the State Convention.  Sena-

tor Daines voted for an amendment to the budget pro-

posal that would allow the State of Montana to buy Fed-

eral land.  State BCH Chair asked members to write a 

letter to Senator Daines about BCH’s concern about his 

vote.  Fred received an e-mail from another member 

with a copy of an amendment negating the previous 

amendment Senator Daines voted for, and asking us to 

write a letter of support for this. 

   Also discussed at the State meeting was the fact that 

there were a few Forest Service districts that will need 

to renew travel plans in the future.  Flathead District is 

one being renewed at this time. It was recommended 

that individual clubs review plans as they come out, and 

send comments as needed.  

   The Missoula club has printed out a new booklet on 

defensive horse safety additions.  Their booklet was 

adopted as a standard for all Montana BCH clubs.  

 Joni Packard, Acting Regional Wilderness, Rivers and 

Guides Program Manager said that all Forest Service 

districts have been combined in regard to Work Comp 

issues.  In the past, when a Work Comp claim was filed 

with a district, it had to be paid from that district’s 

budget, cutting into other projects. 

  Mark Himmel attended an Interagency Saw Training 

in Florida in February.  The purpose of the training was 

to provide updated info and set new standards. 

  U of M Historical Society said they would be very in-

terested in saving all history of BCH if it would be sub-

mitted to them.   

  And finally, a bear safety expert was also at the con-

vention.  He is willing to give BCH clubs bear safety 

training supplies and discounts on bear spray. 

There was no Old Business. 

NEW BUSINESS 

   In regard to the BCH convention for 2016, Fred said 

he was looking into the possibility of a bear proof 

cooler as a raffle item.  Fred also talked about a letter, 

which all officer’s received, concerning a proposed 

change to the Forest Service food storage order.  This is 

being done to make the food storage order uniform in 

all Forest Service Ranger Districts in the nation.  Of 

concern were the proposals on how to store food at 

night when people are in camp and how to store game 

meat.  The information was late getting to us, but we 

have until the 27th of April to make a comment to Joni 

Packard. 

  There being no further business, Fred made a motion 

to adjourn, seconded by Helen.  Motion passed and 

meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Helen Suta, Secretary 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

 

Pat Dailey, Jim Broger, 

Charlotte Marshall, Kurt 

Dyer, Fred Fitzpatrick, 

Merlyn Huso, Helen Suta 

 



Membership paid up to April 9, 2015: 

 

Merlyn and Linda Huso, Bob and Le Ann Hermance, 

Cletis and Bonnie Gregory, Joshua Snow, Ron and 

Debbie Ries, Joe and Helen Suta, R. Fred Fitzpatrick, 

Steve Hutton and Lisa Schmidt, Abby Hutton and Will 

Early, Kurt Dyer, Charles McCubbins and Marsha Cox

-Niemen and family, Dick Kinyon, Bill Poser, Ken All-

tucker, Robert Skorupa, Greg & Deb Schatz and Ginger 

Flesch.   

 

Renewal forms can be found on the website and please 

download the membership packet.  You can copy and 

paste the below link to go directly to the forms. 

 
http://www.bchmt.org/esbch/Membership%20Bundle.pdf 
 

 

 

        Memorial Day Work Project Maps 

     



 



 



 

 
 

I would like to Thank everyone who took the time to attend and donate to my bene-

fit. I truly appreciate all that everyone has done.  

Words cannot express the heartfelt thanks that I have for all of you.  

Thanks Again, Fred  

 

An early Forest Service picture of the Chinese Wall  


